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May 19, 2017 

 
               File No. 170554 
 
Lisa Gibson 
Acting Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Ste. 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Ms. Gibson: 
 
On May 9, 2017, Supervisor Kim introduced the following proposed legislation: 
 

File No.  170554 
 

Ordinance amending Ordinance No. 1061 entitled “Regulating the Width of 
Sidewalks” to change the official sidewalk width of certain locations along First 
Street southeast of Mission Street, along Mission Street between First and 
Fremont Streets, and along Fremont Street southeast of Mission Street, and 
creating a new sidewalk bulb-out at the east corner of First and Mission Streets; 
affirming the Planning Department’s determination under the California 
Environmental Quality Act; and making findings of consistency with the General 
Plan, and the eight priority policies of Planning Code, Section 101.1. 
 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

          
 By:  Erica Major, Assistant Clerk 
        Land Use and Transportation Committee 
 
Attachment 
 
c: Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning 
 Jeanie Poling, Environmental Planning  
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The Environmental Planning Division of the Planning Department determined that the effects of the project were fully reviewed under the Transit District Area Plan and Transit Tower EIR certified by the San Francisco Planning Commission on May 24, 2012, by Motion No. 18628.
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